
Chairman Huffman, Vice Chair Johnson, and Members of the Senate Health Committee, thank 

you for hearing my support testimony for HB 73, The Dave & Angie Patient and Health Provider 

Protection Act. 

 

Being a person with genetic deviations which affect how a drug is absorbed, assimilated, and 

detoxed, and which leaves me with 25 medication allergies and two anaphylactic incidents, the 

last of which doctors said for the severity of the reaction, 90% of the people die, it is paramount 

that I and my doctors, knowing my body & specific needs, have the freedom of choice regarding 

medications and treatment. 

 

This being the case, I should never be forced to take a vaccine or like treatment, and no 

government or entity, should have the power over myself or other individuals to circumvent my 

freedom of choice ~ especially not W.H.O. The W.H.O. has no place in Ohio, and America 

should retain her sovereignty and NOT surrender it to the W.H.O. 

 

Once again, thank you for hearing my support testimony for HB 73, The Dave & Angie Patient 

and Health Provider Protection Act. I urge the committee to vote YES on HB 73. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Victoria L. Young 

 

 


